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Little Villagers Management Committee Meeting
Monthly Meeting Minutes

06th March 2014
Present:
Drew McLellan; Nikki Thom; Jane Yates; Anita Bainbridge; Lynda Peel; Sharon Wilkinson; Rona Broom; Elaine Mackie; Diane Robertson
Apologies:

Shona Patterson; George Smith; Wendy Walsh
Welcome

Drew welcomed all to meeting and thanked everyone for coming
Chair’s Update
Minutes and Action Points from the previous meeting were discussed

· Wendy has contacted Kirsty regarding Pension information for staff but no further forward as yet. Drew knows of a company called National Employment Savings Trust (NEST) which can assist with any pension contributions and issues that a charity of our size can utilise.

AP: WW, DM

· The grants regarding purchasing a TV for the club and funding for the Panto have not moved forward. It was decided that we would ask the council for a grant for the TV and the Community Association for a grant for the Panto
AP: Committee
Actions carried forward and minutes signed off
Since the last meeting, Drew has sent out two emails regarding the dropping off of children to the club. Some parents are not bringing the children directly into the club but letting them come in by themselves. This leaves us open to legal issues should anything happen to the child on the way into the club. Drew has asked that all parents bring their children into the club every morning and as a result of this, there have been several withdrawals from the Breakfast Club. SEE CO-ORDINATORS UPDATE FOR STAFFING ISSUES SURROUNDING THIS.
The questionnaire results have been collated for all areas and these were discussed. There was one main concern that came to light, which generally comes up every year, surrounding activities for the older children. Parents would like the older children to be allowed to bring in there DS’s etc to play with, or be allowed to go to the football field to play or a dedicated area for homework. These ideas were looked at however Nikki explained that it was hard to please just this small ratio of children. For example – Nikki and her team do occasionally take the children to the football field, however this is with supervision and with other younger children to ensure staff to children ratios are adhered to. The older children do not want to be supervised and do not want to play with the younger children so are still not happy. We will however look at getting a ‘media’ type person to come in during holidays to engage the children with something different

The children’s questionnaire results came back with a couple of consistent comments – some children do not like snack, some do: some liked going to the gym hall and some don’t. These areas come up every time and it is a case of you can’t please all age ranges all the time.
Overall, the results were extremely positive and for the few areas which need to be looked at, Anita will add to the action plan and move this forward accordingly. 










AP: AB 
Sharon was asked to draft a ‘You Said – We Did’ poster for how we have moved forward with any comments / ideas. Sharon also asked to investigate the possibility of using Survey Monkey for questionnaires next time










AP: SW
Drew asked Anita if the Action Plan is moving forward. It was agreed that Anita will now start to move forward with this and start to complete the actions. Sharon to fix formatting issues











AP: AB, SW

Treasurer’s update
Last month, Jane advised that the club was making a loss each month. Sharon had looked at the HMRC system and it has come to light that so far this tax year we are owed approx. £5000. This will significantly improve our yearly income/expenditure figures. As a result, we will wait to year end before making any decisions regarding fee increases.
All invoices have been paid in full with the exception of one long standing issue. This is being dealt with and one small payment has been received by the parent to reduce the amount outstanding. This is still being pursued by the club and court action being looked at.

Coordinator’s Update
The Easter holiday booking form and activity sheet is now online and available for all parents to see. As per feedback from the questionnaires, the activities which have been organised have all been chosen by the children who will attend the club.

Due to the breakfast club numbers reducing considerably over the last few months, it has become apparent that there are too many staff members in for the Breakfast club session. This was discussed by the committee and it was decided that a letter would be sent to all staff to see if they would like to drop breakfast club on a permanent basis. Within this letter, it should be stated that if no-one wants to drop this session then all staff will have to reduce their hours by one in four sessions. The committee feel that if the government funded breakfast club is reviewed and removed, that our breakfast club numbers will once again increase. Letter is to be written by Sharon with sign off by Drew.











AP: SW, DM

AOCB
Sharon asked the committee to confirm the declaration questions on the HMRC RTI return to ensure they were correct. This was done and Sharon now has all the information required to perform year end after the final pay has been made. Sharon asked Nikki to send salary amounts to her by 13th March at latest to ensure that all goes through to HMRC website promptly. Once HMRC has received final payment details, Sharon will be able to perform year end tasks and process P60’s for staff










AP: SW, NT
It was asked when the next newsletter was due and was advised this will be done during/after Easter Holidays so that Easter activities can be included. Sharon is to complete Newsletter at this time











AP: SW

Diane asked when the password for the website will be changed. Sharon advised that this will be done on an annual basis and will be done after school year ends and as new one begins. (July/August)













AP: SW

DONM
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1900
Community Room 1
Registered Scottish Charity SCO35151


